
DGS Comments on Planning Board Draft 

Page 99: Prioritize use of public land for co-location of housing and other uses, particularly where 
government agencies design new facilities or dispose of real property. 

DGS response: DGS regularly reviews assets to identify underutilized spaces for a variety 
of public needs. All county projects are required to examine the feasibility of affordable 
housing per Bill 37-12 - Housing - Capital Improvements Program - Affordable Housing 
Assessment, and child care facilities per Bill 38-12 - Capital Improvements Program - Child 
Care Assessment, as a potential co-location. Individual sector plans typically dictate other 
public facilities. We look forward to continuing this work and the work from the 2018 
Colocation of Public Facilities study with partner agencies. 

 

 


